                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
Minutes of meeting held on
  4th December, 2014, at 7.30pm - Trefin Community Hall 


Present:  Cllrs. D Rees (Chairman), P Brown, T Hale, C Prior, P Raymond, L Cotton

            Apologies:  Cllr. Sue Whitmore
            In attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Community Clerk


1. Minutes of Community Council meeting held on the 6th November, 2014. 

2. Matters Arising
· GTI:  Play equipment in Trefin – a reply had been received from PCC which the Clerk would pass on to GTI.  The Clerk was asked to enquire separately to PCC about the frequency of safety inspections and reports. Councillors had no objection to the removal of the bowls mat and replacement by a portable skateboard ramp.
· GTI: financial agreement regarding Community Council rental income.  Cllr. L Cotton would clarify the current arrangement for the next meeting.  The Clerk was asked to invite Byron Reynolds and Carl Davies, GTI, to the meeting in January.
· Trefin Toilets Cleaning – the Clerk was waiting for Danfor to give a price for cleaning the toilet facility.

3. Finance 
Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration:  £210.00  

                                                    
Financial information:  transaction sheet given to those at the meeting.

Balance of current a/c as at 14th November:  £3250.23  

Balance of reserve a/c as at 10th November:  £9263.98 
Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton, seconded by Cllr. P Brown.

4. Planning

PCC

Planning Applications
14/0690/PA: A487, Llanrhian, Square and Compass – erection of 8 dwellings for affordable housing
 The Community Council objected to the development as it is understood that it is outside the LDP.  

 The positioning of the site is not sympathetic to the geography of the field. and there were concerns about the potential for additional development

Planning Applications Approved
PCC
14/0603/PA:  Green Plain, Llanrhian – erection of garage and extension to curtilage …

      5.  Correspondence
                 a) PCNPA – Updates on LDP Land Allocations and larger development sites in the National  

                     Park received.
                 b) Funding request from Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Gobaith Cyrmru received.
                 c) Thank you letter from Llais Rhian received.
                 d) PCC – changes to waste and recycling arrangements over the Christmas and New Year 

                     period received.
                 e) Funding request from Goodwick Senior Citizens received.
                 f)  PCC – Savings Consultation – Town & Community Council Sessions received.   The Clerk  

                     was asked to send the information around electronically.
6. Toilets – Lease
The Community Councillors agreed that the lease should finally be signed.  Proposed by Cllr. L Cotton and seconded by Cllr. C Prior.   The Clerk was asked to return the signed lease to the County Council asking for the outer fence to be repaired.

7.  Chapel House  

8. Facebook 
The new facebook page is going well, 5 likes so far. 
      9. Leases for Chapel House and Community Hall
           The Clerk had written to the Presbyterian Church of Wales.

     10. Morawel, Croesgoch
           Residents have been informed by the County Council that the land could be sold and built on.  It is 

           hoped that the land might be able to be registered as a village green as it has been used for a play 

           area for many years.   Councillors agreed to send in the Community Council’s concerns about 

           potential development, particularly the area currently used for garages.   Proposed by Cllr. P        

           Raymond and seconded by Cllr. L Cotton.   
      11. Community Council Evening
Postponed to February’s meeting.

12. Welfare

Cllr. David Rees informed the Councillors of the current state of the Welfare Accounts.  The balances of the Business 30 Day Account and the Treasurers Account were £2,285.61 and £119.83 respectively as at 30th October, 2014.  £960.00 had been paid out in donations for Christmas 2013.
13. Precept
Councillors were asked to give some thought as to the required level of the Precept for next year.

For the next meeting.



Signed ………………………………………………….
Date  ………………………………………………
